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Opening Day has come and gone 
and the season has begun.  The 
sailing was great on Opening Day.  
The Saturday night event was well 
attended, ground was broken for the 
new building and the fleet was 
blessed.  In our requests for fair 
winds and safe passages, we did 
forget to ask for fair visibility.  The 
fog rolled in on our fleet the next 
day on the next to last leg.  The 
sailors felt as though they were in 
Maine - turns out sailing not only 
involves boat speed skills but also 
finding the marks. Those who 
forgot to navigate may have 
suffered a little. But that's boatin'. 
        Fund raising for the new 
Building has gone well but we still 
need better participation.  At latest 
report the majority of our members 
have not responded to the request 
for donations.  As shown in the 
table below, most donations are in 
the $1,000 to $5,000 category.  
Please mail your check payable to 
FBYC Building Fund to Beverley 
L. Crump, P. O. 1463, Richmond, 
VA 23218. 

From the Quarterdeck       by  Strother Scott, Commodore 

                                                     April 2001       

Chesapeake Level  
             $20,000 and up              4  
Piankatank Level  
             $10,000 -$20,000           5  
Fishing Bay Level  
            $5,000 - $10,000             6  
Jackson Creek Level  
            $1,000 - $5,000            71  
Clubhouse Level under  
            $1,000                          44  
No Donation Received           210  
Total members                       340  
      
We will distribute a list of all 
donors and ultimately a plaque 
will be made with the donor 
names.  I was terribly 
embarrassed the other day when 
the donor list for the new 
showgrounds at Deep Run Hunt 
Club was distributed and I had 
forgotten to make the gift my 
family had agreed to contribute 
and hence our names were 
missing on the list.  Many of you 
have told me you plan to 
contribute but just haven't done it 
yet.  Please put your name on our 
donor list. 
     Most of you have received the 
solicitation to buy the 7.4-acre 

FBYC Web Site: http://www.FBYC.net 

Stull property to our east.  Waddy 
Garrett and I are working to see if 
there is any way for FBYC to add 
needed acreage through this offer.  
We would welcome the interest of 
anyone interested in participating in 
any way in a land purchase. 
     We continue to develop our new 
web site - www.fbyc.net.  Offshore 
Results are being posted on the 
site - we need one-design results to 
be converted from a handwritten 
list..  The Sailing pages are still 
under development, but we recently 
figured out a quick and easy way to 
manage the information for events 
on our schedule.   You'll see 
improvement there in the next few 
weeks.  I was pleased to learn that 
recently we received a new member 
application from someone who 
wanted to become active in offshore 
sailing and join a local yacht club.  
As part of their research, they 
checked out FBYC using our new 
web site, they were impressed with 
the information provided about the 
club at the site and partly on that 
basis, decided to join FBYC. 

R. Strother Scott, Commodore 
Of 804-780-3271 H 804-556-4066 Cell 804-

405-5999 
Inside:    Memorial Day Weekend – Urbanna Race, Rosegill Party and RRYC Races and Picnic 
               Junior Week -  Registration Form,  Counselor In Training                                  
             Leukemia Cup Regatta        May Cruises               Laser Tacks     
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Membership 
 
FINAL APPROVAL – Mr. & Mrs. 
Millard S. Younts.  In addition, Mr. 
Charles Clary moved up from the Family 
Membership of Beverley B. Clary, Jr. 
CIRCULATION –  
Mr. & Mrs. Richard W. Anderson, 
12000 Pine Bark Lane, Midlothian, VA, 
23113;  
Mr. & Mrs. Richard H. Arnold, 4407 
Monument Avenue, Richmond, VA, 
23230;  
Mr. & Mrs. John Keppler, 2300 East 
Cary Street, #533, Richmond, VA, 
23223;  
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas G. Snead, Jr., 3811 
Solebury Terrace, Richmond, VA, 
23113;  
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Steadman, 1 
Laguna Road, Palmyra, VA, 22963.. 
RESIGNATIONS –Mr. & Mrs. W. M. 
F. Bayliss; Mr. Jeb E. Beaudin; Mr. Ste-
phen M. Quinn; Mr. & Mrs. Calvin Sat-
terfield, III. 
       Secretary Lud Kimbrough will be 
holding the May membership meeting on 
Monday, May 7 at 6:30 p.m. at his home 
at  2405 Grand Summit Court in Rich-
mond. 
       Anyone needing applications or fur-
ther information to share with prospec-
tive members can contact Lud at (804) 
272-7768 or ludk@msn.com or Mary 
Spencer at (804) 740-7913 or by email at 
spencer.mary@worldnet.att.net 

project.  The dry sail area and west 
dock will take place this Spring, and 
the other areas will be dredged in the 
Fall.  Waddy also reported that he is 
continuing to monitor the sale of the 
Stull property and plans to meet with 
Richard Wallace, Mrs. Stull’s brother 
who is assisting her in the sale. 
VICE COMMODORE - DICK 
COLE 
FLEET CAPTAIN - Gordon Nel-
son – Gordon has been in touch with 
Boat U.S. about the reduced rates 
usually offered to FBYC members. 
OFFSHORE DIV. CDR. - Stuart 
Burnett  (reported by Mark 
Wensell) – Opening Day Weekend 
races were well conducted despite the 
challenges of strong winds on Satur-
day and heavy fog on Sunday.  Thir-
teen boats participated.  RC Protocol 
for fog and other adverse weather will 
be developed.  New course board sys-
tem was tried along with the old sys-
tem. The fleet will be polled to deter-
mine their preference. 
OFFSHORE LT. CDR. – Mark 
Wensell – Scoring will be posted on 
the web site on Monday following a 
race. 
OFFSHORE RACE CHR. – Ron 
Buchanan – Not enough radio com-
munication between the RC and rac-
ers.  Reminders will be sent to up-
coming RC chairs.  Trophies for 
Opening Day will be awarded after 
the first Spring Series Race. 
ONE DESIGN DIV. CDR. – Jim 
Black – There was some informal 
racing on Opening Day. 
JUNIOR ACTIVITIES - Jan Mon-
nier (reported by Dick Cole) – There 
are 49 children already enrolled for 
Junior Week and OptiKids.  Nine 
people participated in the Level 1 In-
structor Course and all six of the 
FBYC participants were certified. 
FLEET LT. - Kelly O'Toole 
(reported by Dick Cole) –Paul Howle 
has been helping Kelly in getting re-
pairs made on Mr. Roberts.  Handheld 
radios seem to be missing, new ones 
may have to be purchased because the 

BOARD MEETING 
April 10, 2001- Wachovia Bank 
REAR COMMODORE – .DAVID 
HAZLEHURST 
SECRETARY - Lud Kimbrough - 
The next membership meeting is May 
7 at 6:30 pm at Lud Kimbrough's 
home.  A certified letter will go to each 
of the 14 delinquent members: mem-
bership to be suspended unless pay-
ment is received by the end of month. 
TREASURER - Mason Chapman -  
$87,070 has already been collected for 
the new clubhouse.   
LOG STREAMER - Tom Roberts – 
Tom needs announcements and/or arti-
cles concerning Memorial Day events. 
DOCKS - Debbie Cycotte (reported 
by David Hazlehurst) – Dredging proj-
ect should start next week. 
SOCIAL - Mike Calkins –Opening 
Day had good turnout, 120 meal tick-
ets sold.  Mike thanked Craig Massey 
for chairing the social event.  The next 
big social event is Rosegill. 
GROUNDS - Bob Kates (reported by 
David Hazlehurst) –There were two 
problems associated with Opening Day 
activities: Fannie’s House septic tank, 
and some people parked on Mrs. 
Stull’s property.  Needs more effort. 
CLUB MANAGER – Virgil Miller 
(reported by David Hazlehurst) – The 
septic tank is to be pumped and dredg-
ing to be done. 
PUBLICITY – T.J. Daly – The 
Southside Sentinel will publish an arti-
cle and pictures of our Opening Day 
Ground Breaking Ceremony. 
FINANCE – Strother Scott – Stro-
ther discussed the next steps in the 
fundraising and publicity issues 
NEW BUILDING – Judy Buis 
(reported by Mike Karn) – Digging 
and pouring the footings should begin 
in the next two weeks.  We should 
have a contract price from the builder 
for approval by the board at the next 
meeting. 
LONG RANGE PLANNING – 
Waddy Garrett – Waddy and Dick 
Cole have been working with Virgil 
and Barry Miller about the dredging 

RC must have proper equipment.  
Considering a boat box for Mr. Rob-
erts to be used as extra seating as well 
as storage of  achors, etc. 
OLD/NEW BUSINESS – Strother 
asked for comments about the web 
site and possible ways it can be used. 
   The water went off during the day 
on Saturday.  David Hazlehurst will 
try to find out what caused the prob-
lem and have it fixed.  Portable toilets 
will probably be needed for any other 
large events that we have at the club 
this year.  Also, need to have some-
one available on big racing weekends 
to direct members and guests to 
proper parking sites.   
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BBQ IN PARADISE, MAY 26 AT ROSEGILL 
 

It’s time to make your Rosegill reservations.  
 
Race, cruise or drive to Urbanna. The annual Memorial Day Weekend event 
begins at 6:00pm with refreshments (beer and set-ups provided) An award 
winning Carolina Pig Picking Catered by Willabys’ will begin at 7:00pm. 
Dance the night away in the barn to the tunes of “Horizon.” 
 
Please send in the reservation form in below with your check made payable to 
FBYC for receipt no later than May 21, 2001.To properly plan the event, we 
are only accepting reservations and payments in advance of the event. 
 
Rosegill Reservation Form 
 
Please reserve dinners for the following people. I have enclosed payment in full for those dinners. 
 

Name______________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please mail reservation form and check to: Janie French, 620 Henri Road, Richmond, VA. 23226  
 

Reservations and Checks are due no later than May 21, 2001. 

_____________ # Members @ $20. = $____________ 

_____________ # Guests @ $25 = $____________ 

_____________ # children under 16 @$10 = $____________ 

 Total Enclosed  $____________ 

Memorial Day Weekend Family Picnic on Sunday at 
Rappahannock River Yacht Club 

 
Once again, RRYC has invited us to attend their Memorial Day Weekend Family Picnic on Sunday, May 27th after a day 
of fun races or cruising on the river.  The picnic will begin at 5:00 PM and the usual format will prevail to include beer, 
soft drinks, paper products, charcoal and the grills at no charge to members and guests.  Please bring a dish to share 
(appetizer/ salad/ dessert) and your own main course to grill. On Monday Morning, RRYC will provide a continental 
breakfast before the cruise back to FBYC. We encourage everyone to attend by boat or by car, as this should be a great 
event. 

 

I need to provide RRYC with a head count by May 23rd.  
So please fill out the attached form and mail it to me or e-mail me at mcal989989@aol.com. 

 

If you require docking facilities contact Ken White at 804.438.6650 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
RRYC Reservation Form 
 
Name________________________________________________ 
 
Number in party:______________               Please mail to Michael Calkins, 8702 Shadow Lane, Richmond VA 23229 
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Junior Week for the New Millenium … and beyond…☺ 
                        Jan Monnier                804/751-0358            jmonnier@richmond.edu 
Here are the classes available for our members kids/grandkids: 

1.  OptiKids (sailors age 6-8)  Class will be held the 2 weekends prior to Junior Week- June 9, 10, 16 
&17th.  The class will be half days, and students will attend classes on all 4 days.  One parent MUST accom-
pany each student. 

2.  Beginning Opti (sailors age 9 or 10) You’ll be sailing that Opti like a pro—with the help of a friend.  
Two kids in each boat will learn basic sailing skills while having FUN! 

3.  Intermediate Opti (sailors age 10 or 11) You’ve already learned the basics in the Beginning Opti 
Class last year.  Now you’re going to sail alone!  You’ll have lots of fun and learn a little more about getting 
the boat their first! 

4.  Racing Classes (sailors age 11 or over) You’ve completed Intermediate.  You know how to get that 
boat going, but you want to get there faster!  Bring your Opti, Byte, or Laser and learn from some of the best 
in your class.  Maybe you’ll join the FBYC Racing Team (you get your own T-shirt ☺) and have fun racing 
with other kids your age at our club, or at other clubs around the Chesapeake Bay. 

5. Team Sailing Class (sailors age 12 and over; or who have completed Intermediate Sailing Class). 
We’ll spend time sailing with our friends and try new stuff as a team.  Members are again offering to let us 
use their Mobjacks for the class.  We might even have more 420s.  Tell your FBYC friends to meet you in the 
Team Sailing Class! 

PARENTS:  Usual progression in Junior Week goes like this:    
1.  OptiKids    2.  Beginning Opti      3.  Intermediate Opti,  
4. then either Racing or Advanced Sailing Class  

If you weren’t lucky enough to start your child’s sailing career at age 6, select the class which seems age and 
skill level appropriate (call me if you have questions).  Over age 11, with no sailing experience (deprived chil-
dren!), I would recommend Advanced Sailing Class—they’ll learn quickly! 

Junior Week Parent Jobs—during  OptiKids Weekends and Junior Week 
Many hands make the work easy! 

            -Power Boat Operations – Insure boats are refueled each day and operational. 
            -T-shirt Distribution — Insure T-shirts are distributed to the various sections on the last day of in-
struction for OptiKids and Junior Week. 
            -Check-in at FBYC for the “check-in” period the first morning of instruction for OptiKids.  For Junior 
Week, “check-in” will be held the Sunday prior to the start of Junior Week and the first morning of instruction 
for approximately 1 hour each time.  Check-in will be for the purpose of collecting medial and liability forms, 
and any outstanding payments. 
            -Photographer  —  takes ‘action shots’ of students during instruction.  Make photos available to par-
ents during the class sessions.  Arrange for group photo for both OptiKids and Junior Week participants, and 
make available to members at their expense. 
            -Social  — Coordinate and execute any social activity chosen!  Acquire and insure secure distribution 
of daily snacks for each section. 
            -Large Dingy Launching  — Responsible for launching One Design Boats loaned to the program by 
members for use in the Team Sailing Class.  This is done before classes start each day. 
            -Doctor of the Day  — (Pre-requisite: must be a doctor!) serve as Doc of the Day for one day of Junior 
Week or OptiKids.  
            -Parent of the Day  — Carries hand held radio to communicate with each class. Familiar with phone 
locations at the club.  Handle minor medical problems (mostly nettles or ‘windy day’ induced stomachaches☺)  
Contact Doc of the Day if necessary.  Has access to all medical forms and liability release forms if necessary 
for medical evacuation of students.  Contact parents if necessary. 
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FBYC Junior Program Enrollment Form 2001         
Deadline:  May 15th   ----      One Form Per Child PLEASE 

OptiKids Dates: June 9,10 and 16,17, 2001                                         Junior Week Dates:  June 18-22, 2001 

Child Info:     
Name: ________________________________ 
 

Age (as of 6/1/01): __________________ 
                        (must be born before 06/01/95) 
Mail all information to the following address: 
Address: 
 
City/State/Zip: 
 
Child’s T-shirt : (circle one size) 

Child size: L 
            Adult size: S   M        L         XL 

Parent Info: 
Name: ______________________________ 
 
FBYC Member Name: __________________ 
 
Phone Info: 
HM: 
 
WK: 
 
# During Junior Week: 
 

Emergency contact #: 

Boat Details:  My child will be using the following boat during the program:   
 

Class: ______________________      Sail #: ______________  Boat Name:  ______________________ 

Jr Program Class (Circle one):   
See February LOG for details on each class! 
OptiKids                     Beginner Opti              
Intermediate Opti       Racing Opti                 
Byte                            Laser 
Team Sailing 

As a parent enthusiastically supporting sailing, I (Name) _______________________________would like 
to volunteer to help with the following: 

See February LOG for details “Summer-Time Junior Parent Jobs”: 
Racing Travel Team               FunSail Events           Race Committee (Jr. courses Only) 

I have a boat the Junior program can borrow: 
(sail or power) 
Class/type: 
 
☺ 
We will contact you with details—Thanks for offering! 

I (Name) ______________________________will help during JUNIOR WEEK in the following areas: 
See February LOG for details “Junior Week Parent Jobs” 

Power Boat Operations          Check In                     Social              Doctor of the Day       Parent of the Day 
T-shirt Distribution                Photographer              Large Dingy Launching 

Parents wishing to order a Jr. Week T-shirt for themselves (Please indicate quantity)  Price  $15.00 
Adult Size:  M________  L __________  XL ______________  XXL ___________________ 

FEES:  OptiKids:  $80          All other: $160           Amount Enclosed:___________________________ 
Make checks payable to “FBYC” 
Mail fee and registration form before May 15 to:      Sharon Bauer 
                                                                                    6050 Dorrell Rd. 
                                                                                    Aylett, VA  23009 
Questions?  Call Jan Monnier  751-0358 
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Big Fun at U.S. Sailing Level 1 Instructor Course 
By Jan Monnier 

     Young sailors from Fishing Bay 
YC and throughout the Tidewater 
region will be joining the fleet for 
the Christchurch Junior Chal-
lenge sailing regatta being held at 
Christchurch School at 9:00am on 
Saturday, May 5. The regatta will 
be held at the school’s Rappahan-
nock River sailing facility, and all 
FBYC members, friends and 
guests are invited to attend.  
      Sponsored by Christchurch 
School’s sailing program, the Vir-
ginia Interscholastic Sailing Asso-
ciation (VISA), FBYC and the Leu-
kemia & Lymphoma Society, an 
estimated 50 to 60 young people 
are expected to compete for rac-
ing and fundraising honors aboard 

420s. The top fundraiser will win 
the James Keith Hall Memorial 
Trophy, honoring a 13-year-old 
Middlesex County boy who died 
from leukemia in January. Josh 
Gwilliam, sailing coach at Christ-
church School, feels the regatta 
has special meaning because of 
James’s passing. “James was 
well-known and well liked by many 
young people in the area,” says 
Gwilliam. “ We want to remember 
him by helping in the fight against 
leukemia.” 
      Interested youngsters without 
boats are invited to join the junior 
fleet. Boats will be provided to 
those who need them. There is no 
registration fee for the juniors, but 

the young sailors are being encour-
aged to raise funds for leukemia 
research and patient care here in 
Virginia. Top fundraisers and rac-
ers will be invited to take part in the 
3rd Annual Southern Chesapeake 
Volvo Leukemia Cup Regatta, 
sponsored by FBYC and Stingray 
Harbor Marina, in Deltaville, Friday-
Saturday, June 22-23. 
      Registration is now open for 
both the Junior Challenge and the 
Southern Chesapeake Leukemia 
Cup Regatta. Several FBYC mem-
bers are hard at work on the re-
gatta planning committee and can 
give anyone who is interested full 
details . You can also contact Pam-
ela Stumpff at the Leukemia & 
Lymphoma Society at 800-866-
4483 or (757) 838-9351.      

Juniors To Launch Leukemia Cup Regatta! 

Junior Week CIT Training session 
June 3 

Jan Monnier 804/751-0358 jmonnier@richmond.edu 
 

I have heard from several senior Juniors (ages 15-17) who 
are interested in participating in FBYC’s first official Counselor In 
Training (CIT) program.  These individuals will serve as assistant 
instructors during Junior Week.  They will gain experience work-
ing with kids, coaching sailing and have all the fun of a Junior 
Week participant.  I am looking a conducting a training session for 
our CITs on June 3rd from 9-noon.  I will confirm this date as we 
get closer… but put it on your calendar.   

If this is something you would be interested in, call me! 

Junior Week Update 
Jan Monnier 804/751-0358   
jmonnier@richmond.edu 

 

Volunteers: Thanks to the members of 
FBYC it looks like we’re going to have 
another great Junior Week.  I have re-
ceived some calls, and many parents are 
volunteering on their kid’s registration 
forms.   All volunteers will be contacted 
before the end of May.  The bigger the 
job, the sooner you’ll hear from me! 
 

Registration Deadline:   Is fast approach-
ing!!!!  (OK, you have until 15 May, but 
send it in now). 

            Some of you might not be 
hearty enough to sail a 420 in 
March… but there were nine partici-
pants who did … and we learned 
some great teaching tools to further 
the great sport of sailing.  The Fanny 
House is a wonderful classroom fa-
cility.  Despite the cold water tem-
perature for the swim test, and the 
rain during some of the on-the-water 

instruction, we all lived to tell about 
it. 
     As always, FBYC members 
helped out to make the program a 
success; special thanks to Mike 
Karn, Paul Howle, Lud Kimbrough 
and Ray Toms for helping with 
boats, accommodations and general 
stuff!   
      A warm ☺ congratulations to 

FBYC’s newly certified instruc-
tors:  Malcom Cobb, Caroline 
Collins, Melanie Crittenden, 
Blake Kimbrough, Jan Monnier 
and Sharon Wake.  Our club is 
truly fortunate to have these and 
other previously certified mem-
bers who are willing to give their 
time and energy to the great sport 
of sailing. 
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     The first event in this year’s 
3rd Annual Southern Chesa-
peake Leukemia Cup Regatta, 
a Wine-Tasting Reception/
Sailing Update on March 23 in 
Richmond, generated $6,300.00 
in donations, contributions and 
sailboat registrations. The re-
ception was the first step in a 
series of events in this year’s 
regatta, sponsored by Fishing 
Bay Yacht Club and hosted by 
Stingray Harbor Marina.  
     Highlights at the reception, 
attended by an estimated 125 
people, was a video review of 
top sailboat racing action by 
well-known ESPN commentator 
and author, Gary Jobson. Job-
son, who is an honorary FBYC 
member, reviewed the recent 
America’s Cup and racing in 
last year’s Olympics. He praised 
the American effort in the Olym-
pics, in which U.S. sailors won 

several medals, then forecast a 
possible America’s Cup win for the 
U.S. when the series resumes in 
New Zealand. 
     Another popular feature at the 
reception was an auction of spec-
tacular artwork by Richmond den-
tist Dr. Baxter Perkinson, who do-
nated several original paintings to 
the regatta fundraising effort.  
     The wine-tasting was hosted by 
Barboursville Vineyards and the re-
ception was hosted by Trigon Blue 
Cross-Blue Shield.   
     Upcoming regatta events in-
clude the Christchurch Junior Chal-
lenge on the Rappahannock on 
Saturday, May 5, the “Milling 
Around” Leukemia Cup Kayak Tour 
on the Rappahannock on Saturday, 
June 23, and the big sailing regatta 
and gala at Stingray Harbor Marina 
in Deltaville on Friday and Satur-
day, June 23-23. 
     Last year’s regatta in Deltaville 

~ Three marinas on the Rappahannock to serve you ~ 
Deltaville ~ Port Urbanna ~ Regatta Point 

Engine service, 50-ton travelift, 
Awlgrip painting, fiberglass repair, rigging 

Pools, Clubhouses 
Bringing you the experience of 25 Years in Business! 

Home of  Marine Electronics 
Repair and installation of all major brands 

 
Email:  information@doziermarine.com  Website:  www.doziermarine.com 

Call 804-776-9898 or 1-800-296-BOAT (2628) 

Leukemia Cup Regatta Off To Solid Start raised $78,000 and attracted 88 sail-
boats and an estimated 600 par-
ticpants. The fundraising goal this 
year is $100,000, with the money go-
ing for leukemia research and patient 
care here in Virginia.  
    For information on registering for 
any of this year’s events, please con-
tact Pamela Stumpff, at the Leuke-
mia & Lymphoma Society’s Virginia 
chapter office at 800-866-4483 or 
(757) 838-9351. Pam’s e.mail addres 
is stumpffp@va.leukemia-lymphoma.
org 

See the list of Planning Committee 
Members on Page 10. 
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May 12-13 Mathews Yacht 
Club Cruise - (PLEASE 
NOTE CHANGE OF 
DATES!!) please make plans 
to cruise to the Mathews Yacht 
Club with your friends and en-
joy Cocktails and dinner Satur-
day night and perhaps a light 
breakfast Sunday morning. This 
is a beautiful location and a 
good chance to burn up some of 
last season’s diesel fuel. Last 
year this event included several 
avid AAA members who chose 
to cruise over by automobile 
rather than make the passage by 
boat. For details and reserva-
tions please contact event chair: 
 
            Jim Stalnaker 

(757) 481-6113  
stalnaker@whro.net 

 
 

May 19-20  Annual Progressive 
Dinner Cruise – This is a must 
event for the excessively social cruis-
ers. We will begin with cocktails at 
4:30 PM at the Denunzio “cottage” at 
Horse Point on the Piankatank. From 
there we will cruise upstream to an-
chor in Wilton Creek for a fine ca-
tered dinner at the Clubhouse.  After 
a restful evening aboard your vessel, 
please proceed back to Fishing Bay 
for breakfast at the Lipscomb’s home 
on Stove Point.  Please see the Cruis-
ing Guide for details on times and ex-
act locations. There is a good deal of 
planning required for this event so 
ADVANCE RESERVATIONS 
ARE REQUIRED! The total cost of 
this moveable feast is $20 per person. 
Please make your reservations no 
later than Monday, May 14th with: 

Don Wickwire  Rt 1, Box 118E1 
Newtown, VA. 23126 (804) 769-
3672  dhwickwire@fiberlam.com  

May 26-28 Cruise to Rosegill     
We will enjoy a leisurely cruise up 
the Rappahannock to Urbanna 
Creek where we will rendezvous 
with the racers to enjoy the wonder-
ful hospitality of Commodore Scott 
and his family at “Rosegill. This is 
a fabulous family event with a fine 
catered dinner followed by dancing 
in the barn. You don’t want to miss 
this party!  On Sunday we will con-
tinue our voyage across the Rappa-
hannock to explore the Corotoman 
or to enjoy the hospitality of the 
Rappahannock River Yacht Club on 
Carter’s Creek.  Please see the reg-
istration form for this weekend in 
this month’s LOG. If you have any 
questions about the post Rosegill 
activities please contact:  

 
Sam and Nancy Stoakley.  

(804) 754-1407 
sstoakley@aol.com 

Cruising Events in May 

 Simply...SAIL A LOT!! 
    Naturally, you must have a pro-
gram to get yourself in this type of 
condition. And the best way to get 
into shape is to sail with an effec-
tive practice system. 
     Many top Laser sailors are 
strong believers of US sailing 
coach Gary Bodie. Their practice 
quality is more important than 
sheer quantity. You don’t need to 
devote a whole day to sailing.  
• Allow yourself a maximum 20 
minutes to rig and dress (it can be 
done in 10 minutes if you have 
been practicing with the Navy.) 
• Sail to your practice area and 
use this as your speed drill (great 

to do with another boat.) 
• Sail EXTREMELY hard for maxi-
mum of two hours. 
• Maximize the experience with 
drills. Drills must isolate one particu-
lar skill or play. 
• Stop/sail back. Also, use this as 
your speed drill. 
• De-rig, shower. Analyze the lessons 
learned. 
• Go to Little Sue, eat one, two, three 
pizzas…! 
    If the wind is too light or too 
heavy, or circumstances are not con-
ducive to practice, you need a physi-
cal conditioning plan. Off the water 
exercises must be developed and 

practiced on a regular basis. The 
plan should be specifically designed 
to strengthen arm, thigh, and stom-
ach muscles, toughen hands and im-
prove cardiovascular condition. 
     Use of a hiking bench is, also, 
strongly recommended to improve 
muscle tone. 
    15 minutes every day is a great 
place to listen to NPR news around 
7am, after your one hour of bicycling 
to warm up….!! 
         Happy Lasering. 
 
Plan to practice and race this season. 
If interested ,please, join us every 
Wednesday at 6pm. Info, call Alain 
at 233-4015. 

Laser Tack: how to succeed in Laser racing  by Alain  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4  Mathews YC  
Reservations 
due to Jim Stal-
naker 

5 OD Spring 
Series #3 
Junior Leuke-
mia Cup 

6 Offshore 
Spring Series 
#2 

7 
Membership 
Mtg 6:30 pm at 
Kimbrough’s 

8 Board Mtg 
6:00 p.m.  
Wachovia Bank 

9 10 11 12 Offshore  
Spring Series 
#3 & Cruise to 
Mathews YC 

13 
Mother’s Day 

14 Reserva-
tions due for 
Progressive 
Dinner Cruise 

15 16 17 18 19 Offshore 
Spring Series 
#4 – Progres-
sive Dinner 

20 OD Spring 
Series #4 

21 
Get Rosegill 
Reservations to 
Janie French 

22 23 
RRYC Cookout 
numbers to 
Sam Stoakley 

24 25 26 FBYC to Ur-
banna 
Rosegill Party 

27 RRYC Races 
And picnic 

28  
Memorial Day 
Cruise Home 

29 30 31 1 2  OD Fun Day 
Urbanna– “Art 
on the Half 
Shell”  

May 2001 

Randy Alley (804) 233-0824  nralley@mediaone.net 
Tim Blackwood (804) 776-7045  
                                    paradox@crosslink.com 
Judy Buis (804) 740-8800     jbuis@mediaone.net 
Ann Gray (757) 258-3000  
                                    agray@widowmaker.com 
Mike Karn (804) 359-2894    morc@mnsinc.com 
Roy Meyer (804) 776-7078   sailor1st@aol.com 
Rip Radcliffe (804) 776-7116 ripsail@crosslink.net 
Len Scharf (804) 776-9680  
                                    blscharf@oasisonline.com 
Carolyn Schmalenberger (804) 776-9491 
                                    yachts@nortonyachts.com 
Alain Vincey (804) 235-4015 
Pamela Stumpff at the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society’s Virginia 
Chapter office at 800-866-4453 or (757) 838-9351  
                                              stumpffp@va.leukemia-lymphoma.org 

Southern Bay Race Week to 
become the  

Black Seal Cup 
The CBYRA Southern  Bay Race 
week has a new sponsor :  Gos-
ling’s Black Seal Bermuda Black 
Rum, so the regatta has been re-
named the Black Seal Cup.  The re-
gatta will also have one central lo-
cation and includes a Thursday 
night welcome and registration 
party.  Dark n’ Stormy, Bermuda’s 
National Drink will be the featured 
refreshment.  The regatta is Friday 
through Sunday, June 15-17 this 
year and will be headquartered at 
Hampton Yacht Club. 
There is a tentative feeder race on 
June 9 from FBYC to Hampton 
  

Leukemia Cup Planning Committee 
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TradewindsTradewinds  
Burgees for Sale 
 
  
8x12 (small)                              $12.00 
12x18 (medium)                        $14.00 
16x24 (large)                             $18.00 
24x36 (x-large)                         $22.00 
36x48 (festival flag)                  $40.00* 
                    * by special request only. 
Prices include shipping and  handling. 
Make Checks payable to FBYC.  
        c/o  FBYC 
              P.O. Box 29186 
              Richmond, VA 23242 
 
Wanted to Buy: Used Optimist for 
FBYC Junior. Contact George Scott. 
(804) 355-4801  or gscott@kpmg.com 
 
For Sale:  Used Wooden Optimist 
Just painted and ready for next season. 
$300.Call Mark Powell 288-1799 
 
For Sale:  Older Optimist – Fiberglass 
Hull-extra floatation blocks, just restored 
and ready for a new season $300 Mark 
Powell 288-1799 
 

For Sail: Hobie 16, fully equipped, in 
Deltaville. Contact Rives Potts (860) 767-
2991 or  rpotts@byy.com 
 

For Sale: 1974 Hughes, North Star 600. 
26' Complete with sails, outboard 
7.5 hp and lots of extras. Ready to sail 
and in the water in Deltaville. $3900 Call 
Van Crosby at (804) 740-7647 or  
v.crosby@worldnet.att.net 
 

For Sale: True Lies - experienced race 
committee, fishing, tubing, and sunset 
cruising boat.  Mako 19', Evinrude 
140HP, $6,500.  Lud Kimbrough 804-
327-9028, LudK@msn.com. 
 

For Sale: Boat Lift, Manual crank, can 
be converted to electric. Installs on single 
piling. $750 Contact Van Crosby at (804) 
740-7647 or v.crosby@worldnet.att.net 
 
BYTE FOR SALE: 1998 grey-deck byte, 
sail #1954, only sailed for two summer 
seasons, in perfect condition with bottom 
cover and blade bag. Asking $2200. Con-
tact Blair Hamilton at jbh4@duke.edu or 
(919) 613-2022 until May 2nd or (212) 
288-1281 after that. 

Wanted to Buy: Mast (both pieces) and 
Boom for Laser. Call John Fitzgerald 
(804) 360-1007. 
 
FOR SALE:  “JAZZ”  1990 J37c, built 
under ABS survey to + A1 offshore rating. 
One-owner documented boat, very well 
maintained with all records. Northstar and 
Datamarine electronics, ST 4000 auto pi-
lot, and stereo, Lectra San system, 3-blade 
feathering prop, main, jib, assy spinnaker, 
new dodger and sail cover, miscellaneous 
gear. Stored out of water December 
through March. Three-coat epoxy on bot-
tom, and Imron boot and cove stripes 
1997.  Cruised and fun-raced on the Bay.  
Call Bill Jones 804-288-2603 or 804-288-
0082, or woj3@erols.com:   $125,000.00. 
 
For Rent: Beach House on Hills Bay in 
Mathews County. Four Bedroom, 2 bath. 
Travel time to FBYC is 10 minutes by wa-
ter, 20 minutes by land.  $700/week.  Call 
(757) 220-1151 Chris Rouzie 
 
For Rent: Two adjoining Condos at 
Jackson Creek Harbor. Avail. connected 
or separate.  Upstairs Waterfront 2 Bdrm 
with queen and twins plus queen Murphy 
bed in LR.  ($750/wk)  
Adjacent 3 Bdrm with queen, 4 bunks and 
twins ($850/wk)  Both connected ($1500/
wk). Lower Rates off season.  A/C & 
CATV.  Transient Slips available. Call 
Noel Clinard  
              (804) 285-0299 (h)  
              (804) 788-8594 (o)  
or email nclinard@hunton.com 
 
Wanted to buy: 9.9 dingy with smaller 
engine (5 to 10 HP), used but not too old. 
E-mail with specifics, where can be seen, 
price and time. All offers seriously consid-
ered, Terry Quinn (804)270-1911 
 
Join the NO WAKE movement! Make 
your own NO WAKE sign with our 10" 
decal. Fits on a 5 gal. bucket that can be 
put on a piling at the end of your dock. Put 
jet skiers and power boaters on notice to 
slow down. They work! $5 + $1 shipping.  
              B. Kates, P.O. Box 284,  
              Deltaville, VA 23043,  
E-mail scam97109@yahoo.com for more 
information. 

.For Free: Advertising Space for 
FBYC members.  Use our newsletter to 
buy, sell, rent or trade, as well as seek 
or offer services.  Ads will run three 
months and then must be resubmitted to 
The Log.  Business ads are also wel-
come and the pricing is reasonable.  
To place an ad or submit an article,  
please contact Tom Roberts: 
            3720 Blue Heron Lane 
              West Point, VA 23181 
Phone:  (804) 843-2682 
Fax:       (804) 843-5757 
e-mail:   Mobjack@crosslink.net 
The deadline for The Log  is the 20th.  
Items received after the 20th may not 
be published.  All Articles Welcome! 

Wanted: EXPERIENCED, DEDI-
CATED OFFSHORE RACERS for 
DAWN TREADER, Swan 411, for 2001 
Grand Prix schedule. Dawn Treader 
2000 Newport Bermuda Race Second 
in class 14th in fleet of 179, 2nd place 
Onion Patch Trophy, 2nd Place New 
York Yacht Club Regatta; 1999 second 
IMS Annapolis/Newport, 3rd Block Is-
land Race Week, 4th Swan National 
Championships is looking for 3-4 addi-
tional FBYC crew to join the 2001 
campaign. Program will consist of An-
napolis/Newport Race, Block Island 
Race Week and Marblehead/Halifax 
Race. Minimal local racing at FBYC in 
early Spring and Fall. Contact Larry 
Cohen for more information 804-694-
0287. 
 
Babysitters Available in Deltaville 
Experienced, Responsible 16 years old. 
Palmer Curdts  Some what experienced.  
Sophie & Peyton Curdts-13 yrs old in 
July.  Call (804)776-9589 Parents: Bill 
& Blair Curdts 
 
FOR SALE: 12' - 22' Forespar lock 
button Whisker Pole with XP piston 
ends and two DC-2 deck chocks.  Good 
as new. $450  Call John Koedel Jr. 
(804) 776 - 6168 
 
For Sale – Sunfush w/ North Sail. 
$600 or trade for inflatable dinghy.  
Dick Cole (804) 739-6187 
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P.O. Box 29186, Richmond, VA 23242 
Address Correction Required 

The 
Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

DELTAVILLE, VIRGINIA 
 

FULL SERVICE YACHT YARD SPECIALIZING IN: 
Awlgrip Painting ~ Carpentry ~ Electrical & Mechanical Work 

35-Ton Marine Travel Lift ~ Fiberglass Repairs ~ Rigging 
Transient Slips ~ Self Service Area ~ Dry Storage 

Laundry Facilities - Pool – Pumpout – Fuel Dock 
 

Nexus Instruments Distributor 
 

Deltaville Trailers – Customized Sailboat Trailers 
 

At Deltaville Marina on Jackson Creek 
 

804/776-6521 
 

email: pandersen@oasisonline.com + Open 7 days 8 a.m. – 5 p.m. 


